
Courting the female vote, Islam-style.

Translated from Gaza-based Donia al-Watan, 17 November 2011:

Female Salafi Candidate for Egyptian Parliament: “Women Are Deficient in
Intelligence and Religion, and It Is Not Permissible for Them to Be in
Authority”

A female salafi candidate for Egyptian Parliament, Muna Salah, said to
al-Sharq al-Awsat that women are deficient in intelligence and religion,
and it is not permissible for them to be in authority or to occupy the
office of the presidency. She defended her candidacy for the People’s
Council, saying that acting as a representative in the Council only partial
authority and not complete authority, such as the presidency of the
republic. She added that she seeks to apply the Islamic shari’a, including
cutting off the hands of thieves, preventing the mingling of men and women,
and specifying black clothes for women and white clothes for men.

While just one of thousands of candidates in the upcoming parliamentary
elections, Muna Salah–president of the Manabir al-Noor Charity Association
in Egypt–continues to provoke controversy. She is one of two veiled
candidates in the parliamentary elections scheduled to take place in two
weeks. [...]
This lady may sound crazy to you, but keep in mind that she’s quoting
directly from Muhammad himself, as recorded in Sahih al-Bukhari:

Narrated Abu Said Al-Khudri: Once Allah’s Apostle went out to the Musalla
(to offer the prayer) o ‘Id-al-Adha or Al-Fitr prayer. Then he passed by
the women and said, “O women! Give alms, as I have seen that the majority
of the dwellers of Hell-fire were you (women).” They asked, “Why is it so,
O Allah’s Apostle ?” He replied, “You curse frequently and are ungrateful
to your husbands. I have not seen anyone more deficient in intelligence and
religion than you. A cautious sensible man could be led astray by some of
you.” The women asked, “O Allah’s Apostle! What is deficient in our
intelligence and religion?” He said, “Is not the evidence of two women
equal to the witness of one man?” They replied in the affirmative. He
said, “This is the deficiency in her intelligence. Isn’t it true that a
woman can neither pray nor fast during her menses?” The women replied in
the affirmative. He said, “This is the deficiency in her religion.” -Sahih
Bukhari 1:6:301
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